

**Hurst Community Association**  
**Exec Meeting 2<sup>nd</sup> November 2015**

**1. Present.**

Alan Fish, Donald Barr. Steven Kingsley. Richard Ambler.

**2 Apologies for absence.**

John Horton. Kishor Thaker. Brian Scanlan. Wyn Fish. Mark Fish. Nat Lyne.

**3. Minutes of last meeting.**

Accepted as a true record.

**4. Matters arising from the minutes.**

a. New electric Screen is now fitted. Scouts do not want the old one. SK suggested we leave it where it is as a back up.

**5 Chairman's report.**

a. Community Pay back will paint main hall as SK can not get anyone to do it until January.

**6. Secretaries report**

a. Not very much has changed from last month as far as bookings are concerned, 28<sup>th</sup> November Men's Yoga Keep fit group are having their annual Dilwali Calibration.

The only ones in the New Year not reported last month are a provisional Booking on 5<sup>th</sup> March.

Photographic Exhibition 8<sup>th</sup> 9<sup>th</sup> April.

The centre is to be used as Polling Station for local election on 6th May.

Checking the diary for January and February 2015 private bookings were very slow.

b. Stuart Harris Heffer expressed a wish to be put back on the committee. Stuart was very involved in reopening the centre after the fire in 2000 and knows how the centre works and has a lot to contribute. It was agreed to co-opt Stuart onto the committee as from January 2016.

**7. Treasurers report.**

Not available referred to next meeting.

**8. Groups.**

*Bar.* The bar is doing well, about 50 attended the "Family Night" we do not know the cost as yet.

**CP.** Community Pay back has had problems with paint peeling off especially on the stairs and back of main hall. Nat says they should put WET PAINT signs up. They have got paint on panto props i.e. pram and spinning wheel. Alan will check.

s. NTR

**SSP.** Pantomime rehearsals are going well, T Shirts have now arrived, and we now need to order for the stage crew. 100 tickets have been sold and we have raised £260 in advertising.

**Lighting and Sound.** Thanks to Brian for getting and installing electric screen.

**Stage.** Rope box needs to be on the outside, SK is looking into getting a lock for the curtains. Steve has been busy and will give jobs to other stage helpers.

**STJ** NTR

**Wardrobe.** Costumes have been piled up in the cellar not on racks. Alan will speak to Community Pay Back and ask them to put them back on the rails.

**9. Safety** NTR.

**10 Any other business.**

a. Mark out car park.

b. An old car has been parked in the centre car park some time on Friday after mid day. Alan will ring the police.

*PS Nat examined the CTV and established that the vehicle was towed in at app 9.15 on Friday (30<sup>th</sup> Oct) Mark has again contacted the police who say as the MOT has expired, they will look into it.*

c. Steve said that when he locked up after a late function he was asked for their deposit to be returned. Don said that he always tells the hirer that the person locking up will not have the deposit.

The chairman thanked all present and closed the meeting at 8.30.

Next meeting 4th January 2016.